HEARTLAND ELEMENTARY
SITE BASED DECISION MAKING 
COUNCIL MEETING

MAY 8, 2012
OPERATING BUSINESS
Call to Order
Our meeting was called to order by Mrs. Emily Campbell at 3:42 PM.   Those present were Emily Campbell, Mitch Corbin, Mary Borders, Jena Hornback, and Stephanie Williams Elliott.
Mrs. Campbell noted that a meeting could not be held in April due to not having a parent representative present at the meeting therefore, a quorum could not be reached.

Agenda

Mrs. Campbell told the Council that she would like to add to the agenda, under new business, Classroom Supply Lists.  After reviewing the agenda, Stephanie Williams Elliott made a motion to accept the agenda as revised.  Mitch Corbin seconded this with consensus being reached by the Council.  After this motion, the meeting began.
March Minutes

Minutes were reviewed from the March 13, 2012 meeting.  After reviewing the minutes, a motion was made by Jena Hornback and seconded by Mary Borders to accept the minutes as revised.  Consensus was reached by the Council. 
Public Comment
No public comment.
Good News Report

Mr. Corbin reported that on April 26, students went to New Highland for the Marine Physical Fitness competition.  We had three students that did really well in the competition excelling in sit-ups and push-ups. 
Jena Hornback reported that the Academic Team won the Region and District in their competitions.
Mrs. Campbell announced that Spencer McCune won at the state level for presenting a poem called “Snowing”.  This was a competition he entered through the Elizabethtown Women’s Club.  

The Arts and Humanities night went really well with great parental support.  She also announced that the Volunteer Banquet had 30 in attendance and went very well.  

John Wright brought to the school, four donated microscopes.  Those will be very helpful in future endeavors here at Heartland.
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

Testing Data
Mrs. Campbell reported KPREP is finished.  The test was over-whelming to both students and faculty.  Opinions were submitted to Central Office to forward on to the state for consideration.
MAP testing is going well with a few make-ups left.  Everyone has noticed that students do well in winter but less in the spring.  Data will go home in report cards.
PLANNING

Impact Check:  Mrs. Campbell went over the CSIP with the Council.
Program Review:  Mrs. Campbell went over the Program Review with the Council.
BUDGET REPORT

Per Pupil Allocation/Local Budget
The per pupil budget was reviewed by the Council and Stephanie Williams Elliott made a motion to accept the per pupil budget and a second was received by Jena Hornback.  
The local budget was also reviewed and a motion was made by Mary Borders and seconded by Mitch Corbin to accept the local budget.  Consensus was reached by the Council on both budgets.

NEW BUSINESS
Accident Report

The Council reviewed the accident report with no action taken after some discussion.
Proposed Per Pupil Budget 2012-13
Mrs. Campbell went over the proposed budget with the Council.  After some revisions were made on various line items, Stephanie Williams Elliott made a motion to approve the budget as revised.  A second was received by Mary Borders.  Consensus was reached by the Council.
Section 7 Needs List
Mrs. Campbell presented to the Council a needs list that needs approval quickly at the Council did not meet in April.  After reviewing the list and with a few revisions made, Mitch Corbin made a motion to accept the Section 7 list as revised.  Jena Hornback seconded the motion.

Classroom Supply List

Mrs. Campbell presented an idea to the Council about different ways to get supplies for the classroom.  After discussion, Jena Hornback will send home a survey to the parents to get more feedback on what they would like.  More will be discussed in the June meeting.

OLD BUSINESS

Old Business will be tabled until the June meeting.
EXECUTIVE SESSION

The Council went in to executive session at 5:25 pm to discuss personnel.  After the Council came out at 5:27 pm, Mitch Corbin made the following motion:
For Mrs. Campbell to post the FMD position for hire; also

Would like to grant permission to post positions if need arises before the August 15th meeting.

Stephanie Williams Elliott seconded the motion.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Mrs. Campbell made the following announcements:

A. Preschool Graduation, May 10th

B. Field Day, May 11th
C. Kindergarten/5th Grade Graduations, May 14th 

D. Awards Day, May 15th
E. Talent Show and last day for students, May 16th
AGENDA

The next meeting will be held June 12, 2012 at 12 pm with a potluck.
With no further items on the agenda, Mary Borders made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second by Mitch Corbin.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:29 pm with consensus reached by the Council.
Respectfully submitted,
Sue Boggs, Office Manager

Heartland Elementary
